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SITE SUMMER FIESTA 

 

Taco ’bout a networking event!  

It’s not often the temps stay in the 80s in St. Louis in June, but that’s 

exactly what we got on Wednesday, June 14, for SITE’s summer fiesta 

held on the patio of Rosalita’s Cantina. Nearly 90 members gathered 

for some networking while sipping on margaritas and enjoying chips 

and salsa, quesadillas and other Mexican fare at the west county 

hotspot.  

It was great to see so many members, old and new, mixing and min-

gling at the event! This networking event provided a little break from 

all the hard work during the busy summer season. 

Don’t miss great events like these. Make sure you receive all SITE 

emails by contacting leah@sitestl.org or call (314) 966-2950. You can 

also find a list of upcoming event on SITE’s website.  
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 
 

SITE continues to see historic growth in membership in 2023. 

With five new contractor members and nine new associate 

members so far this year, SITE membership now totals 237 (130 

contractor members and 107 associate members). It’s the larg-

est membership since the Association’s founding in 1966. SITE’s 

Board of Directors sees more growth opportunities ahead. 

Please continue sharing information about SITE with other con-

struction industry companies so YOUR Association continues 

this positive trend!  
 
 

A strong membership means success for                 

your Association.  

Thank you for your continued support. 

WELCOME NEW MEMBER 

Frisella Nursery & Landscape Group 

550 Highway F 

Defiance, MO 63341 

Tony Frisella 

(636) 798-2555 

www.frisellanursery.com 

SITE congratulates Lizmark Branded 

Solutions on celebrating 25 years in 

business. Congratulations on reach-

ing this incredible milestone! 

SITE is sorry to announce that Paul Viehmann, co-owner of St. Charles Sand Co. and uncle of Jeff        

Viehmann (Safety Training Resources), passed away at the age of 82.  Our condolences go out to the  

Viehmann family. 

MAY GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

SITE hosted another well attended general membership meeting at Syberg’s-Dorsett on Wednesday, May 10.  

Those who attended learned about the Gateway South Project.  John Mazzeo, Good Developments Group 

Partner, Construction & Design, informed the audience of the $1.6 billion Gateway South project, first-ever 

geographic hub in this area, to help revitalize the Downtown St. Louis riverfront directly south of the Gate-

way Arch National Park.   
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cally for training, leadership development, collab-

oration, and rentable space for our membership. 

As the membership continues to grow and the 

working groups with industry stakeholders grow, 

the need for the right space has been on our 

minds. The Board is reviewing layout options and 

will share the designs once approved. The cur-

rent SITE office will remain as the administrative 

headquarters for the organization. 

Contract negotiations were very interesting this 

year. In almost 15 years in this line of work, I’ve 

never seen a contract year set up quite like 

2023: High inflation, high labor demand, looming 

recession, and billions in construction spending. 

SITE worked extremely hard to come to a rea-

sonable resolution with Local 513. Kudos to the 

negotiating committee for securing a new 5 year 

Agreement. 

The summer is in full swing, and as our members 

get busy, staff takes this time preparing for fall, 

winter and spring programming of training, 

events, legislative initiatives, and labor contract 

preparation. Plenty of planning happens during 

the months of June, July and August to make 

sure staff, SITE’s Board, and committees are 

ready to serve our members year round. You 

will see a membership needs assessment sent 

out to your emails; we strongly encourage your 

participation in the survey. Your feedback allows 

SITE’s Board to focus the Association’s re-

sources and efforts to better serve you.  

It has been a long time coming for Missouri to 

boast a robust road and bridge program. The 

2023–2027 Statewide Transportation Improve-

ment Program totals $10 billion, the largest in 

the state’s history. When you step back and look 

at the broad infrastructure repair and develop-

ment, mixed-use development, single-family 

home construction, warehouse/industrial devel-

opment, commercial construction and utility im-

provements, there is a lot of work happening in 

our state now and for some years to come. 

While a recession is looming on the horizon, 

how much will that slow down the infrastructure 

needs of this state? Depending on which con-

struction sector contractors are serving, it looks 

to be promising. Heavy/highway construction is 

on the rise, but expect to see multi-family com-

plexes slow along with a reduction in new com-

mercial projects.  

A number of work anniversaries were celebrated 

here at the SITE office. Burnea Lester completed 

her first anniversary in April. Leah Behlmann 

completed 11 years with SITE in May. In early 

June, Aaron Griesheimer completed nine years, 

and Rhonda Wilson completed six years working 

for SITE. Congratulations to all staff members 

for your wonderful accomplishments and dedica-

tion to serving the members of SITE. It is very 

much appreciated. 

There is some special news to share with SITE’s 

members. The SITE Advancement Foundation 

Board of Trustees approved the purchase and 

remodeling of a 6,000 sq ft building located on 

the same parking lot as the current SITE office! 

This additional space will be remodeled specifi-
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JEREMY BENNETT 



Governor Parson is expected to sign the roughly $51 billion spending package this week!  The new fiscal 

year begins on Saturday, July 1. The Missouri General Assembly approved the state’s budget, which includes 

hundreds of new line items in May. 

A large portion of the budget is being allocated to improve Interstate 70. That’s right! The Missouri General 

Assembly approved $2.8 billion to enhance Interstate 70 and add a third lane across the state from Blue 

Springs to Wentzville. This was an even more ambitious proposal than what Governor Parson originally 

asked of lawmakers. Parson initially proposed spending $859 million, but this measure would have only added 

a third lane to certain parts of the interstate highway, a proposal the House originally supported but the 

Senate increased to $2.8 billion. Either way, it’s a huge win for Missourians and the construction industry.   

SITE Improvement Association, along with other industry stakeholders, worked together to push for the      

I-70 proposal. In fact, meetings began in September 2022 with members of the Missourians for Transporta-

tion Investment. We recognize that the state is flush with $6 billion in surplus cash, the result of 28 months 

of double-digit revenue growth and federal ARPA funds tied to COVID-19. Therefore, the time to act is 

now, while funds are still available. Plus, this type of investment makes sense as it impacts future generations. 

 

I-70 DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION 

Now that funding has been secured for the project, many have inquired about the design and construction 

phases of the I-70 project. There are five major sections of the project from Wentzville to Blue Springs.  

Here is a financial breakdown of the different sections: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo Credit: Missouri Department of Transportation 
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Wentzville to Warrenton 

-$216 million 

Warrenton to Route Z 

-$796 million 

Columbia 

-$410 million 

Midway to Odessa 

-$1.1 billion 

Odessa to Blue Springs 

-$233 million 

According to MoDOT, the existing environmental 

study documents for I-70 need to be re-evaluated 

since the studies were originally conducted and 

completed in 2005. Ultimately a lot has changed in 

the past 18 years regarding traffic flow and road 

conditions. This phase should begin at the end of 

the summer but will take about a year to complete. 

During the project development phase, MoDOT 

plans to conduct meetings with the private sector 

(contractors and engineers) to gather input regard-

ing industry capacity. It’s still unclear how MoDOT 

will split the project into different sections. Either 

way, the design portion of the project will take an-

other year.  

The construction phase of the project will take 4-5 

years to complete. However, this is dependent up-

on many different variables including workforce 

readiness and material availability. Overall, the I-70 

improvement project from Blue Springs to 

Wentzville should take 6-7 years to complete. 

 

OTHER PROJECTS 

While legislators are spending a great deal on Inter-

state 70, there are also a lot of funds allocated for 

other capital improvement projects across the 

state. For example, Senate Committee Substitute 

for HB 19 contains a line-item with $100 million 

for low-volume minor routes across Missouri. Leg-

islators did not forget about Interstate 44 either.  

Lawmakers agreed to add $20 million for an envi-

ronmental study on the I-44 corridor. This is to 

help expedite expansion down the road once im-

provements to I-70 have been completed. 

Locally, the City of Berkeley requested and was 

granted almost $5.6 million for two different bank 

stabilization projects.  Both projects run along a 

creek near Empire Court and Nero Drive which is 

prone to erosion issues. On the other end of St. 

Louis County, the Missouri State Parks was granted 

$6 million for the revitalization of the old Route 

66 bridge in Eureka. The bridge spans over the 

Meramec River parallel to I-44 and will eventually 

serve as a walking and biking trail connector for the 

Route 66 State Park. 

 

(Photo Credit) Great Rivers Greenway 

 

Further south, Jefferson County was allotted $12 

million to construct an outer service road in Fes-

tus. Some believed this was in conjunction with the 

I-55 Corridor project. However, James Hardie In-

dustries announced in late 2022 they plan to build a 

1.25 million-square-foot facility near the Festus Mu-

nicipal Airport. The service road will run to the 

east of I-55 and will connect Calvary Church Road 

to Castle Acres Road. Other pavement improve-

ments along the route include a bridge over Plattin 

Creek.   

There are a number of other capital improvement 

projects too. We’ve created a simple spreadsheet 

to highlight the amount of funds designated for dif-

ferent projects. Please note, Governor Parson 

could line-item veto any of these funding proposals. 

However, it’s unlikely considering the billions re-

maining in surplus.   
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ST. LOUIS COUNTY  

Saint Louis County is revising its “Standard Specifi-

cations for Road and Bridge Construction” manual.  

They plan to establish a fixed price table to replace 

instances of contingent items throughout the spec 

book and job special provisions (JSP). Instances of 

contingent items throughout the spec book now 

reference back to a single table similar to the Mo-

DOT spec book. 

St. Louis County reached out to SITE for input re-

garding these changes. SITE forwarded its recom-

mendations and other suggested changes to the 

spec book in early June. 

 

METROPOLITAN ST. LOUIS SEWER DISTRICT  

SITE contractors working on MSD projects should 

be advised! MSD’s revised M/WBE participation 

goals will go into effect in FY2024. The new goals 

only apply to MSD projects advertised after July 1, 

 

 

 

 
PAGE 6 

THE SCOOP  VOL. 3 

2023. 

For non-building construction, here is a general syn-

opsis: 

• 10% MBE subcontracting goals (a decrease of 

7% from 2012) 

• 10% WBE subcontracting goals  

• 37% MBE workforce goals (an increase of 7% 

from 2012) 

• 11% WBE workforce goals (an increase of 4% 

from 2012) 

• 46% MWBE apprentice workforce goals (an 

increase of 6% from 2012) 

Last year, SITE Improvement Association submitted 

a list of concerns to the district regarding raising 

the current workforce goals, especially during a pe-

riod when contractors are struggling with work-

force availability issues.  



SITE APPRECIATES THE SUPPORT OF THESE COMPANIES 



SITE APPRECIATES THE SUPPORT OF THESE COMPANIES 
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42nd ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT AND DINNER 

Thanks to many quick registrations, REGISTRATIONS FOR GOLF 

ARE SOLD OUT for SITE’s upcoming golf tournament dinner. There 

is availability to join for the delicious dinner featuring the famous filets 

you’ve heard about! There are many great sponsorship opportunities 

available. Check out the list of ways you can showcase your company as 

a sponsor in front of over 288 individuals. Help YOUR association 

with a sponsorship today! 

All sponsorships levels include your company logo on the event web page, company name listed on All Spon-

sors signs displayed the day of the tournament, along with the following: 

• 1 Hole Sponsor – $250 Company recognized as a sponsor with a hole sign on either the East or West 

course 

• 2 Hole Sponsor – $400 Company recognized as a sponsor with a hole sign on both the East and West 

courses 

• Beverage Cooler Sponsor. Eleven available – $400 each Company recognized with a sign placed 

near a beverage cooler on either the East or West course 

• 2 Course Longest Drive Contest Sponsor. Five available – $500 Company recognized with a sign 

posted at one designated longest drive contest hole on both the East and West courses 

• Cocktail Hour Sponsor – $500 Company recognized with a sign as a sponsor during the 288+ attendee 

cocktail hour 

• Lunch/Dinner Sponsor – $500 Company recognized with a sign as a sponsor during the 288+ attendee 

lunch/dinner 

 

Sponsorships & Dinner Only Reservations are available at sitestl.org/event/golf 
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THE YOUNG EXECUTIVES OF SITE 



Alfred F. Mullen Concrete Contracting Co. Mike Mullen (314) 966-0177 Accurate Asphalt Paving Co., Inc. Dan Lucas (636) 343-5199
Birkemeier Construction, Inc. Jeff Birkemeier (636) 978-8892 Byrne & Jones Construction Brian Goggins (314) 567-7997
Boling Concrete Construction Cindy Boling (314) 772-6300 E. Meier Contracting, Inc. Rod Fain (636) 300-0908
Builder's Bloc Contracting Services, LLC Kevin Deptula (314) 336-0200 Ford Asphalt Company, Inc. Brad Fritsche (314) 291-2600
Byrne & Jones Concrete Kevin Klette (618) 578-0931 Jokerst Paving & Contracting Grant Jokerst (636) 937-7101
Concrete Strategies, LLC Pat Moriarity (314) 595-6300 Keeley Construction Matt Taylor (314) 421-5933
Contegra Services, LLC Jim Mundy (618) 219-4895 Leritz Contracting, Inc./Busy Bee Paving, Inc. Joe Leritz (314) 821-2615
Fenix Construction Company Steve Ladenberger (314) 892-4700
Hawkins Construction and Flat Work LLC Bob Hawkins (636) 409-1115
HF Flatwork Carl Hines (636) 262-2684 Bahr Hydroexcavation, LLC Leslie Bahr (314) 809-1172
J.S. Aubuchon Concrete Company Jerry Aubuchon (636) 661-5655 Bates Utility Company, Inc. Tim Bates (636) 939-5628
Joint Sealing Solutions Blake Gamber (314) 229-1460 Bi-State Utilities Company Mike Jerome (314) 209-0202
Karrenbrock Construction, Inc. Roger Karrenbrock (636) 828-5420 C2 Service Group, Inc. Lorri Keenum (636) 283-5031
Musselman & Hall Contractors, LLC Keith Ahal (314) 739-1142 C.E. Bollmeier Co., Inc. Bill Bollmeier (314) 298-7885
Next Level Construction, LLC Charlie Vitale (314) 575-0285 Castle Contracting, LLC Brian Carlson (314) 421-0042
Obax Infrastructures/O'Basuyi Construction Patrick O'Basuyi (314) 462-0620 David Mason + Associates Spencer Mason (314) 534-1030
Oreo & Botta Concrete Company Tom Milne (314) 427-3800 Fred M. Luth & Sons, Inc. Mike Luth (314) 771-3892
R. V. Wagner, Inc. Dan Wagner (314) 892-1600 Girdner Contracting LLC Bridget Girdner (314) 605-4301
Scharf Construction Co., LLC Rick Scharf (314) 869-0060 J & J Boring, Inc. Jennifer Bouquet (636) 566-6766
Spencer Contracting Company Tony Spencer (314) 843-5166 J & S Industrial Services, LLC Billy Kinkel (888) 217-6811
T and T Contracting Company Malcom Thompson (314) 267-3114 J.H. Berra Construction Company, Inc. Frank Berra (314) 487-5617
Vee-Jay Cement Contracting Company, Inc. Stephen Krieger (314) 351-3366 J.W. Bommarito Construction Co., Inc. Joe W. Bommarito (314) 353-0104

Karrenbrock Excavating LLC Doug Bierman (636) 828-5420
Kelpe Contracting, Inc. Tom Kelpe (636) 458-1400

Ballmann Earthworks, LLC Jon Ballmann (636) 236-4242 M. Turpin Services Mitchell Turpin (636) 262-6230
Bloomsdale Excavating Co., Inc. Scott Drury (573) 483-2564 Poeling Construction Shane Poeling (636) 463-2437
Brandt Contracting, Inc. Sedrick Brandt (636) 352-4818 S & S Utility Contracting Company, Inc. Danny Purler (314) 220-5161
Budrovich Excavating & Contracting Jeff Budrovich (314) 892-3030 SAK Construction Jerry Shaw (636) 385-1500
Busken Construction Company David Busken (314) 630-8866 Southern Ditching & Excavating Company T.J. Moor (636) 441-1112
K. J. Unnerstall Construction Company Kurt Unnerstall (636) 239-2028 TaylorMade Construction, LLC Andre Taylor (314) 868-1005
Kuesel Excavating Co., Inc. Mike Steiniger (636) 978-3478 Unnerstall Contracting Company, LLC Steve Unnerstall (636) 257-3003
McFry Excavating, Inc. Doug Povis (636) 386-4779 Williams Tunnelling Industries, Inc. Edison Williams (832) 889-1468
Nor-Vel Grading & Excavating, LLC Matt Beckmann (636) 387-1888 XL Contracting, Inc. Ken Novel (636) 970-2710
PCX Construction, LLC Matt Clark (636) 287-1848
Rich Gullet & Sons, Inc. Randy Gullet (636) 271-2327
Sellenriek Grading Company, Inc. Drew Sellenriek (636) 938-9299 AgriCycle, Inc. Justin Davis (636) 861-3344
Semke Grading, LLC Brenda Semke (636) 250-4225 All Star Concrete Pumping Keith Dennis (636) 475-9539
T & M Excavating, Inc. Tony Gonzalez (314) 220-3576 Badger Daylighting Corporation Benji Koonce (314) 954-7192
Town & Country Grading, Inc. Alan Laughlin (636) 475-7887 Cherokee Hauling, LLC Mike Tallis (314) 393-7112

CNC Foundations, Inc. Tom Layne (618) 213-8853
Collins & Hermann, Inc. Mike Shepard (314) 869-8000

AMCON Municipal Concrete, LLC Paul Amelong (636) 379-9396 Drainscapes Casey Graves (314) 892-9888
Brewster Companies Craig Schmidt (314) 409-5149 Drilling Service Company Sean Jackson (314) 291-1111
Gershenson Construction Co., Inc. Ed Gershenson (636) 938-9595 Elastizell of St. Louis, Inc. Jane Megown (636) 225-4311
KCI Construction Tory Moorman (314) 894-8888 Fick Supply Service, Inc. Dave Fick (314) 560-0146
M & H Concrete Contractors, Inc. Rick Matteson (636) 379-9682 George McDonnell & Sons Tuckpointing Co., Inc. Debbie Giebe (314) 739-0468
Millstone Weber, LLC Chris Gottman (636) 949-0038 GS Grinding Services, LLC Dave Grimes (636) 474-1183
N.B.West Contracting Company, Inc. Jim Fitzgerald (314) 962-3145 Hansen's Tree Service & Environmental Resources Ken Byrne (636) 379-1830
Pace Construction Company Ryan Casey (314) 524-7223 Hillsdale Demolition Contracting Lakkia Davis-Hynes (314) 899-0333
Pavement Solutions, LLC Matt St. John (636) 970-2727 i3 Broadband Mike Elam (314) 440-1445

Ideal Landscape Group Dave Buckel (314) 892-9500
J&R Concrete Services, LLC Stephanie Johnson (314) 596-2311

A. Waldbart & Sons Nursery Jay Behle (314) 895-4589 Jath Construction Company Trish Herron (314) 323-0288
Baxter Farms & Nurseries Adam Guthrie (314) 542-9400 Kurtz Nursery and Topsoil Matthew Kurtz (636) 405-2667
Conoyer Brothers Landscaping, Inc. Craig Conoyer (636) 397-7217 McConnell & Associates Corporation Greg Lucas (314) 962-1920
DJM Ecological Services, Inc. Doug Bauer (314) 478-2388 MW Drone Photography Mark Wheeler (314) 398-2569
Double Image Companies, Inc. Jack Grubbs (636) 639-2094 Native Landscape Solutions, Inc. Chuck Caverly (314) 544-7918
ECO Constructors Shawn Garland (636) 561-3158 Premier Demolition, Inc. Bill Buell (314) 645-5566
Frisella Nursery & Landscape Group Tony Frisella (636) 798-2555 Reinhold Electric, Inc. Jerry Reinhold (314) 631-1158
Givens Contracting LLC Carl Givens (573) 619-9959 Retaining Wall Solutions Michael Yount (314) 842-8200
Greenspace Landscaping Stephen Kelly (314) 895-8860 Thomas Industrial Coatings, Inc. Don Thomas (636) 475-3500
Jenkins & Sons Lawn Care, LLC Anthony Robins (314) 485-7002 Traffic Control Company Janea Durbin (636) 225-7800
Just in Time Lawn Care Justin Augenstein (636) 328-5886 Traffic Management, Inc. Joseph Romaine (314) 309-5928
LanDesign, LLC George Tucker, Jr. (636) 332-4500 TraMar Contracting, Inc. Peggy McGrath (636) 255-0808
Meyer Landscape and Lawn LLC Steven Meyer (636) 346-7352 TSI Global Companies Tim Agler (314) 220-2768
Midwest Construction Services Cindy Thorne (636) 337-7290 Two Alpha Contracting, LLC Rhiannon Parisi (636) 384-1296
Midwest Turf Contractors Charity Keeven (636) 926-9988
Professional Irrigation Systems Jon Lauer (636) 695-7800
Roden’s Landscaping, Inc. Steve Roden (636) 561-3947
ROSCH Midwest, LLC Scott Rozier (636) 519-7770
Schaefer-Meyer Seed-Sod Div. 1, Inc. Greg Meyer (636) 947-7173
Site System Landscaping, LLC Kathy Roden (636) 332-7333
Stormwater Pro-tect STL, LLC Drew Hane (314) 315-5696
TerraScape Landscape Constructors Eric Hogan (314) 581-8576

Landscaping Division

Concrete Division

May/June

CONTRACTOR MEMBERS

Highway/Bridge Division

Earthmoving Division

Specialty Division

Sewer/Utility Division

Asphalt Paving Division



1st Advantage Bank Joe Armour (636) 970-0440 Kirby-Smith Machinery, Inc. Matt Nelson (314) 729-0125
24/7 OnSite Cameras Nick Bartolotta (314) 718-0453 Kohrs Truck & Auto Repair, Inc. Harold Kohrs (636) 240-7935
Acuity Insurance AJ Gajdosik (636) 287-2068 Lizmark Branded Solutions Liz Tillman (314) 394-0901
Advanced Drainage Systems Brian Snelson (618) 593-6135 Luby Equipment Services David Kedney (636) 343-9970
American Steel Fabrication, Inc. Tim Thomas (636) 475-7272 Luby Shoring Services, LLC John Powell (636) 660-7467
Amundsen Davis LLC Daniel Peters (314) 719-3700 Magruder Limestone Company, Inc. Shelby Rowland (636) 528-4180
Archview Services Alan Jackson (314) 474-7800 MayeCreate, LLC Stacy Brockmeier (573) 447-1836
ASP Enterprises, Inc. Don Thieman (636) 343-4357 McCoy Construction and Forestry Brent Phelps (636) 349-0200
Bank of Old Monroe Jenni Linton (363) 665-5601 Middendorf Logistics, Inc. Doniella Snyder (618) 540-8446
Bank of Springfield (BOS Bank) Daniel Steiniger (314) 888-6693 Midland States Bank Maurice Allen (314) 512-8535
BITCO Insurance Companies Chris Demse (314) 822-4446 Midwest Monograms Lisa Jury (314) 565-6116
Bobcat of St. Louis Ben Allen (636) 225-2900 Mississippi Valley Equipment Company Bob Clapsaddle (314) 869-8600
Buckingham Wealth Management Elliot Dole (314) 743-2234 Missouri Petroleum Products Company Mike Hartman (314) 219-7305
Carmody and Associates, Inc. Robert Carmody, Jr. (618) 231-8899 Neenah Foundry Company Greg Hornbuckle (314) 614-3627
Central Power Systems Chuck Bauers (314) 427-4911 New Frontier Materials Rusty Durbin (314) 473-3434
Central Stone Company Randy Hackworth (314) 830-9000 Nu Way Concrete Forms, Inc. Mike Townsend (314) 544-1214
Champion Precast, Inc. Joel Anderson (573) 384-5855 OMG Construction Services Tim Tobin (314) 749-9113
Charles L. Crane Agency Company Frank Rebholz III (636) 537-5641 Pacific GeoSource Allen Akowicz (636) 439-0341
City Rent a Truck James McKinley (314) 231-3100 Pat Kelly Equipment Company, Inc. Brian Kelly (314) 895-9500
Clayton Engineering Company, Inc. Steve Quigley (314) 692-8888 Paylocity Libby Emmer (314) 369-9540
CMIT Solutions Dave Roberson (314) 639-0143 People's Capital and Leasing Corp Mike Range (618) 606-1661
CMW Equipment Larry Glynn (314) 993-1336 Peoples Savings Bank Don Meyer (636) 398-5600
Construction Risk Partners Mark Gloriod (314) 482-3587 Purple Wave Auction Scott Broz (636) 725-6737
Crafco, Inc. Dave Kasprzyk (314) 348-6497 Rackers & Fernandez, LLC Sergio Fernandez (636) 498-1900
Craneworks Dan Christian (636) 495-6080 Ritchie Bros. Auctioneers Andrew Dillard (618) 792-1670
Consolidated Pipe & Supply Company Chris Hausmann (636) 825-6678 Roadbuilders Machinery & Supply Cody Swim (913) 371-3822
Contech Engineered Solutions, LLC Rob Richardson (417) 459-7875 Rock Hill Quarries Co. Bruce Dresser (314) 968-2336
Core & Main Randy Bradley (314) 432-4750 Roland Machinery Company James Jesuit (314) 291-1330
Dan Althoff Trucking, Inc. Dan Althoff (636) 677-7772 RubinBrown LLP Ken Van Bree (314) 290-3429
Elm Production and Marketing Lacy Gevers (573) 220-7843 Rudd Equipment Company John Robinson (314) 487-8925
Energy Petroleum Company Steve Madras (314) 383-3700 Rush Truck Centers of Missouri, Inc. Justin Demers (314) 449-7200
Enterprise Bank & Trust Brian Geen (314) 543-3914 Safety International Douglas Sicking (636) 498-4476
Enterprise Truck Rental Gable Fortune (314) 803-4170 Safety Training Resources Jeff Viehmann (314) 808-3502
EquipmentShare David Meyer (636) 459-8640 Sandberg, Phoenix & von Gontard, P.C. Tony Soukenik (314) 446-4279
Fabick Cat Scott Crean (636) 626-8948 Schmersahl Treloar & Co. Marianne Biangardi (314) 966-2727
Federated Insurance Cole Waddell (316) 617-7880 SCI Engineering, Inc. Karl Koenigsfeld (636) 949-8200
Fred Weber, Inc. Tom Greco (314) 473-3419 Simpson Materials Company Steve Simpson (636) 343-4944
G.S. & S. Chris Hyams (314) 298-8100 Sunbelt Rentals Shoring Solutions Brandon Morgan (314) 955-4518
Gateway Dredging & Contracting, LLC Terry Bangert (636) 665-5180 St. Louis Composting Roy Gross (636) 861-3344
Hanes Geo Components Steve Wright (636) 875-7317 Stormwater STL LLC Steve Polk (314) 406-7655
Hayden Machinery LLC Jeremy Hancock (314) 550-1400 Topcon Solutions Terry Gammill (816) 985-1791
Herc Rentals ProSolutions Jim Neal (636) 696-4022 Total Safety Solutions LLC Andrew Tuttle (636) 388-2685
Heritage Petroleum, LLC Mike Mabrey (314) 504-3198 Tramelli Industrial Products and Contractor Supply Jim Tramelli (314) 429-4100
Interstate Testing Services Andy LaPlante (314) 994-0641 United Rentals Angie Wheeler (314) 267-7621
ISCO Industries, Inc. Craig Rahlfs (314) 973-0992 United Rentals -Trench Safety Ron Voegtli (314) 729-0003
IVO Systems, Inc. Eric Christensen (414) 405-2648 Vanguard Truck Centers Dan Green (618) 857-7625
J.D. Kutter Kim Connell (314) 444-4949 Vermeer Midwest, Inc. Chad Van Soelen (636) 532-2332
J.W. Terrill, Inc. Pete Mohs (314) 594-2700 Wallis Lubricants Kati Douglas (636) 271-0900
John J. Guilfoy & Associates, LLC John Guilfoy (314) 781-1122 Warrenton Oil Company David Baker (636) 456-3346
K & K Supply Inc. Joe Backer (636) 349-1141 Western Ready-Mix, Inc. Tom Auck (636) 519-1522
K & P Precast, Inc. Tammy Daugherty (636) 978-3111 Wieser Concrete Products, Inc. Drew Wieser (618) 251-9210
Key Equipment & Supply Co. Katie Westfall (800) 325-4323 Winter Brothers Material Company Ryan Winter (314) 843-1400
Kienstra Co. Dan Bruns (314) 994-1616 Workplace Synergy Maureen Trompeter (314) 473-4665
Kienstra Pipe and Precast Steve Peery (618) 482-3283

Call on SITE members for the highest quality products and services

MAKE SITE WORK FOR YOU

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS

May/June



 

 

SITE CELEBRATES 10 YEARS WITH 

THE  CONSTRUCTION FORUM 

For over 10 years, the Construction Forum has evolved into a 

resource and hub that connects the construction industry. After 

all, their mission is to facilitate the collaboration of all the stake-

holders in the St. Louis region’s built environment in creating in-

clusive, robust employment and economic growth. 

SITE Improvement Association was a proud sponsor of their cel-

ebration, held May 10 at the Armory in the heart of downtown, 

on 3660 Market St. We were glad to share in a momentous mo-

ment, as one of our very own members, Millstone Weber, was 

one of five to receive the “Future is Now” award, celebrating all 

their community impact efforts to bring diversity, equity, and in-

clusion into the construction industry. Also among the award re-

cipients was the MO/Kansas Laborers District Council, Delmar 

DevINe, Dream Builders for Equity, and Negwer. We congratu-

late them all on such an outstanding achievement.   

SITE would like the thank all the members that attended with us 

in support of creating a prosperous, equitable, and inclusive in-

dustry in the St. Louis Region.  
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SPRING 2023 BUD 

GRADUATION 

 

 

 

 

 

Increasing a diverse workforce and 

skilled labor through recruitment and 

retention efforts remains a priority for 

SITE Improvement Association on be-

half of our contractor members’ ability 

to grow their business capacity. One of 

the many avenues that SITE engages is 

through The Building Union Diversity 

pre-apprenticeship program, which con-

nects St. Louis metropolitan residents 

with the growing opportunities for living 

wage employment in construction. BUD 

also is helping to address the growing 

need in the construction industry for a 

skilled and more inclusive workforce. 

In addition to SITE Improvement Asso-

ciation leading the diversity training for 

the pre-apprentice program, we had the 

wonderful opportunity of congratulating 

and welcoming such a bright group of 

emerging trade professionals into the 

construction industry on May 26, 2023. 

To take it a step further, we connected 

with several students and introduced 

them to SITE Improvement Association 

contractors for the possibility of being 

hired. If any contractors need apprentic-

es, please let us know. It is imperative 

that we connect and retain good people 

in our industry.  



SITE – OPERATING ENGINEERS LOCAL 

513 NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE 

At the beginning of the year, SITE’s Operating Engi-

neers Local 513 Negotiating Committee had a feel-

ing this year’s contract negotiations were going to 

be one to remember. Around the country, unions 

from all different industry sectors for the past 18 

months have been threatening strikes for better 

working conditions and pay. There is no question 

that increasing man-hours, high demand for labor, 

skyrocketing inflation, and abundant bidding oppor-

tunities created the perfect storm for very intense 

negotiations.   

SITE’s negotiating committee logged an average of 

15-20 hours a week for almost three months of 

contractor meetings, zoom calls, negotiations with 

local 513, and fielding calls from contractors and 

owners. The hard work resulted in a five-year con-

tract with a number of contractual changes, some 

benefiting the employer, the majority benefiting the 

union. The average total package increase across 

each of the five years is approximately 4 percent. 

With the recent increase to Missouri’s Motor Fuel 

user fee, along with ARPA funds and state funds to 

invest in Missouri’s infrastructure, above and below 

ground, the need for industry stability is crucial for 

contractors successfully bidding and performing the 

work. The committee did its absolute best to keep 

contractors competitive with labor costs and work 

rule flexibility in the contracts so they can retain 

market share in the area.   

A very special thank you goes to the members of 

the negotiating committee for all their hard work, 

time and dedication to keep the industry moving 

forward. Thank you:  Chris Gottman (Millstone 

Weber), Scott Drury (Bloomsdale Excavating), Matt 

Clark (PCX Construction), Mike Shepard (Collins 
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and Hermann), Tom Kelpe (Kelpe Contracting), Jeff 

Budrovich (Budrovich Excavating & Contracting) 

and Kurt Unnerstall ( K.J. Unnerstall Construction 

Company). 

 

BITUMINOUS PAVING CONTRACTORS 

NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE WITH            

LABORERS AND OPERATORS 

The Bituminous Pavers performing work on state 

highways and large municipal roads also negotiated 

their contracts before the June 1 expiration. A one-

year extension was negotiated with the Missouri 

Kansas Laborers District Council to line up the 

agreement with the SITE–Commercial/Heavy/

Highway contract. The one-year extension calls for 

a 4 percent increase. 

The Bituminous Pavers negotiated a new five-year 

agreement with Local 513 Operating Engineers, us-

ing the same wage package as the SITE–

Commercial/Heavy/Highway contract.  

A special thank you goes out to Ryan Casey (Pace 

Construction) and Chris West (West Contracting) 

for their time and knowledge in negotiating these 

two Collective Bargaining Agreements. 

 

UNION WAGE/FRINGE NOTIFICATIONS 

All wage/fringe notices have been sent out for the 

2023 calendar year. If any contractor is in need of 

these notices, please contact the SITE office. 
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On May 1, the U.S. Department of Labor announced 

that its Occupational Safety and Health Administra-

tion (OSHA) has begun a National Emphasis Pro-

gram to prevent falls, the leading cause of workplace 

fatalities.  The emphasis program will focus on reduc-

ing fall-related injuries and fatalities for people work-

ing at higher elevations. This comes after data was 

released from the department that showed of the 

5,190 fatal workplace injuries in 2021, 680 were as-

sociated with falls from elevations.  Plus the con-

struction industry saw the highest number of fatal 

falls since 2014. 

As you can imagine, OSHA is stepping up enforce-

ment measures. The program establishes guidance 

for locating and inspecting fall hazards and allows 

OSHA compliance officers to open inspections 

whenever they observe someone working at heights.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contractors working on residential projects should 

be especially cautious as OSHA is encouraging re-

gional offices to develop targeted methods that ef-

fectively reach areas where fall protection is often 

lacking, and they specifically list residential construc-

tion.  The program states that the area director is 

supposed to “select a distinct geographic area” for 

inspections based on knowledge obtained from com-

munications with unions, community groups, building 

departments, and other entities. 

Therefore, contractors should take necessary steps 

to eliminate work tasks that require working at 

heights in the first place. Obviously, elimination is 

not always possible, so the risk of falling has to be 

mitigated through the following safeguards. 
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GUARDRAIL SYSTEM 

A barrier erected along an unprotected side of a walking-

working surface to prevent falls to a lower level, guardrail 

system consists of a top rail 42 inches above the walking-

working surface, a midrail between the top rail and toe-

board, and a toeboard a minimum of 3.5 inches from the 

walking-working surface. 

FALL RESTRAINT SYSTEM 

A system consisting of a full-body harness, lanyard, cable, 

or rope with a rope grab at a predetermined length that 

allows workers to move only as far as the sides of the 

work area and prevents the wearer from reaching a fall 

hazard, the system will let the employee walk around and 

be able to reach the edge but will not let the employee 

fall off the edge. No rescue plan is needed. 

FALL POSITIONING SYSTEM 

A system of equipment and connectors that, when used 

with a body harness, allows an employee to be supported 

on an elevated vertical surface, such as a wall or window 

sill, and work with both hands free,  positioning system 

shall be rigged in such a way that an employee cannot free 

fall more than 2 feet. A rescue plan is required. 

PERSONAL FALL ARREST SYSTEMS (PFAS) 

Designed to catch an employee when a fall occurs, fall 

arrest does not prevent the fall but controls the distance 

of the fall. A PFAS consists of an anchor point, connector, 

and a full-body harness. A rescue plan is required. 

The goal of this new campaign is to identify and to reduce 

hazards which are causing or likely to cause serious inju-

ries and fatalities from falls from roofs, ladders, and scaf-

folds by encouraging contractors to: 

-PLAN ahead to get the job done safely. 

-PROVIDE the right equipment. 

-TRAIN everyone to use the equipment safely. 

Lastly, if a compliance officer determines an inspection is 

not necessary after entering your jobsite and observing 

work activities, they will provide outreach information on 

fall protection and leave the site. 



 

President 

Steve Roden - Roden’s Landscaping, Inc. 

 

Vice President 

Kurt Unnerstall - K.J. Unnerstall Construction Co. 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Kevin Klette - Byrne & Jones Construction 

 

Executive Director 

Jeremy Bennett 

WWW.SITESTL.ORG 

2071 Exchange Dr. 

St. Charles, MO 63303 

(314) 966-2950 

Fax: (314) 966-2999 

 

2023 PLANNED EVENTS 

 

  Mon., Aug. 14  SITE GOLF TOURNAMENT & DINNER 

      Norwood Hills Country Club 

 

  Wed., Sept. 20 JOINT SITE/ASA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

      Location TBD 

 

  Thu., Oct. 5  CLAY BIRD SHOOT 

      Black Hawk Valley Hunt Club 

 
  Thu., Oct. 26  JOINT SITE/APWA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

      Orlando’s - Maryland Heights 

 

  Wed., Nov. 1  MWBE NETWORKING EVENT 

      Schlafly Tap Room  

  

  Thu., Dec. 7  HOLIDAY HAPPY HOUR 

      Bogey Hills Country Club 
 

 

 

Visit sitestl.org for future event updates or to register for upcoming events. 
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